Parking Consultation Our Ref: Oakyroyd-Elmfield

The Resident Telephone: 0208 207 2277

«Number» «Road» Email: parking.policy@hertsmere.gov.uk
«Area» Date: 20 September 2021

«Postcode»

Dear Resident

Hertsmere Borough Council are proposing to change the parking restrictions in your locality
following and initial survey and consultation in 2019 and 2020. The purpose of this letter is to
seek your views on the proposed changes.

What is the proposal?

Double yellow lines (no parking at any time) at the junction of

1. Oakyroyd Avenue / Baker Street
2. Elmfield road / Baker Street

What is the purpose of the proposal?

To prevent vehicles from parking and obscuring visibility at the junction (The Highway Code, in
particular rule 243, gives guidance on where vehicles should not park and this proposal is in line
with this). To help improve traffic flow and general road safety.

A copy of the map is attached for your information showing the proposed changes.

If no objections are received to the proposal, the council aim to formally advertise the proposal by
October 2021. The legal order required will also be advertised in the local newspaper.

Should you wish to comment on the proposals, please let me know your views in writing no later
than 13" October 2021 either by email or in writing at the addresses shown above.

Yours sincerely

Traffic Engineer



